

Brantingham Parish Council
Minutes of the meeting held at Brantingham Village Hall
Monday 11th January 2016
At 7.30pm

Those Present

Tina Wyatt – Chairman

Glenda Greendale – Vice Chairman

Richard Shillaker

Mike Wake

Richard Powell

Dawn Williamson

Louise Brotherton

Linda Soulsby – Clerk

Councillor Pat Smith

Councillor Richard Meredith

Apologies James Overington and Glenn Allgood

Item 1 Minutes of the last meeting

These were accepted as a true record and signed by the chairman.

Item 2 Matters arising and outstanding

New Neighborhood Planning Guidance - In 2012 ERYC wrote to us to make us aware of the new system of neighborhood planning. This was introduced to enable parish councils to have a greater involvement in planning for new development in the local area. We feel it would be beneficial if someone from the ERYC could attend one of our meetings to discuss this further. Richard Meredith to invite an ERYC representative to the PC meeting on 22nd February.

PC Website- publicising it and keeping it up to date. A flyer is to be prepared to send out notifying people of our web site, and Linda to notify neighboring PCs. A notice about the website to be put in the PC notice board together with the poster for the Post Office Home Delivery Service. Linda had received an enquiry via the website about walks in the area; it was agreed to send the enquirer a web link to walks in the area and to put such a link on the website.

Grass cutting schedule Tina has prepared a drawing of the village to identify the areas we need to include on the schedule. Tina to contact ERYC to check the areas they cover. This will be discussed at the next meeting.

Brantingham beck- working party – Richard Shillaker suggest a working party to tidy the stream, this can also include a litter pick. Date set for Saturday 16th January weather permitting.

Brantingham Dale SSSI- update – Richard Shillaker sent an email to all members with an update from Chris McGregor of Natural England regarding Brantingham Dale (see email dated 06.01.16.) A copy has been kept on file. We are also concerned about the condition of some sheep up on the Dale, as they look unkept. Louise thinks she may know, who the owner is and will make some enquires.

Salt/grit piles — Richard Meredith advised us that ERYC do random drops of salt and we should expect a drop shortly. Any concerns we can contact the ERYC Winter Team.

John Redhead's bench – The bench is looking very sad and is in need of a clean. This can be done in the spring.

Burrills Lane – Post Code Change – Due to the new build on Burrills Lane, some members along with other residents in the village have had their post code changed without being informed. This is causing concern as the post code does not exist on an internet search and cannot be used as a form of identification on utility bills etc. This is also causing confusion with delivery drivers. We feel that new street signs should be installed. Tina will contact ERYC and suggest a site meeting to discuss signage, as well as the cones down Burrills Lane and damage to the verges round the village caused by ongoing building works.

Item 3 Finance

Precept 2016/17 No major projects for 2016 were identified; Tina estimated that flailing the bank of the beck from the sheepwash to source would cost about £200 (Fosters charged £168 a few years ago). After looking at the financial account for the current year and taking into account the money held in the bank account, the parish council agreed not to increase the precept for the next financial year. This remains at £7,400.00 (seven thousand four hundred pounds).

Item 4 Planning applications and policy considerations

No items for consideration.

Item 5 Planning Permission

Mr Urbanowicz – Erection of a single storey extension for use as pro-shop and patio. Brough Golf Club. Planning permission granted.

Item 6 Correspondence

Item 7 Account for payment

Colin Mason £120.00

Glenda Greendale – Reimbursement for salt purchased for the village hall bins.

Item 8 any other business

Flooding Grants – It was brought to our attention that flood grants are available for sports fields. May be of some use to the Golf Club and Ionians.

Golf Links Drive – Richard Meredith updated us on the hedge situation regarding the poor visibility when coming out of the road. ERYC Highways are going to cut the hedge on this occasion and suggested that the PC contact the Golf Club. Dawn agreed to have a word with the Golf Club.

Defibrillator – Linda has spoken to Sam Carroll at the Triton. He confirmed receipt of our cheques in the sum of five hundred pounds, as a contribution towards the purchase of the defibrillator. He also confirmed they have raised the remaining funds and are now in a position to purchase.

Date of next meeting – Monday 22nd February 2016

Monday 4th April 2016

Monday 16th May 2016 AGM

Monday 20th June 2016

Monday 25th July 2016

Monday 5th September 2016

Monday 17th October 2016

Monday 5th December 2016